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BOARD AGENDA MEMO 
 
 

MEETING DATE: August 12, 2025 
 
TO: Board of Supervisors 
 
FROM: Hardy Bullock, District 5 
 
SUBJECT: Certificate of Recognition for Dan Wilkins for nearly 28 years of 

service to the Town of Truckee, including serving as the Director 
of Public Works/Town Engineer since 2001 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: Present the Certificate of Recognition 
 
FUNDING: N/A 
 
BACKGROUND: 
After nearly 28 years of service in the Town of Truckee, Dan Wilkins announced his 
retirement, effective June 2025. Dan will continue to support the Town through the end 
of 2025 to ensure a seamless transition with his replacement. 
 
Dan was initially hired by the Town of Truckee in January 1998 as an Associate Town 
Engineer. After quickly moving through the ranks, Dan became the Director of Public 
Works and Town Engineer in 2001. 
 
Dan’s accomplishments are numerous and have shaped the Town of Truckee, 
becoming essential parts of daily life for residents and visitors alike. Dan was 
responsible for the implementation of 13 roundabouts, including the first multilane 
roundabouts on a Caltrans facility in Northern California at the Highway 89/I-80 
interchange, along with more than 25 miles of paved trails, 8 miles of sidewalk, bike 
lanes on over 30 miles of roadway, and two new railroad crossings: the SR 89 
Mousehole and the McIver Undercrossing.  
 
Dan grew up in Vermont and graduated from the University of Vermont with a BA in 
civil engineering. His path brought him to the Truckee-Tahoe region in the 1990’s and 
he has dedicated his career here to improving the infrastructure for the benefit of 
residents and visitors alike. Dan’s engineering excellence coupled with his thoughtful 
vision of the future have been instrumental in shaping the Town of Truckee through its 
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growth over the last 30 years. Without Dan, the Town of Truckee would not be what it 
is today. 
 
 
Item Initiated: Mandy Stewart 
Submittal Date:  July 28, 2025 
 


